
QUILT GUILD BY THE  SEA 

NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME  3,  ISSUE 2 FEBRUARY 2013 

FEBRUARY GUILD MEETING 

Tuesday, February 12, 2013 

To be held at: 

Grace Community Church 

600 W. Camino Real, Boca Raton 

Time: 10:00AM — 12:00 PM 

 

Program: 

 Linda Thompson Trunk Show 

 Show ‘N Tell 

 Fat Quarter: Asian 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

QGbtS is in need of volunteers for 

the following positions: 

 Recording Secretary 

 Local Longarm Quilters 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

BE MY VALENTINE 

It’s February.  St. Valentine’s Day.  What is Valentine’s 

Day?  Does it have any meaning other than a commer-

cial venue for retailers, jewelers, florists, and greeting 

card manufacturers?  It does to me, though I must ad-

mit the meaning has all but gotten lost, but there it is 

hidden away deep amidst all the commercial hoopla. 

I’m sure, like me, all of us have memories of as children 

cutting and pasting homemade Valentine cards for our 

entire class, making extra special ones for our very clos-

est friends.  Then on Valentine’s Day we would take them to school.  At 

some time in the afternoon our teacher would serve juice and cookies, and 

we would exchange our cards.  How special I always felt!  I would cram all 

those cards in my book bag and take them home where I would spend hours 

looking at each and every one.  Each card in some way conveyed a special 

meaning. 

For me, not only is Valentine’s Day a day to celebrate romantic love, it is also 

a day to celebrate what is special in all of us.  Each of us is special and be-

cause of that, our guild is special.  We each bring our own “specialness” to 

make the guild what it has become.  I don’t know all of you personally yet.  I 

hope to in the future, but even so, you are all special to me.  You have en-

riched me personally as well as the life of the guild.  You have made us all 

feel special. 

So with my deepest gratitude to all you special people, I would just like to 

say------- Be My Valentine,  Sarah 

WEAR RED AND WIN A PRIZE … 

To celebrate Valentine’s Day during our next Guild Meeting, we are asking everyone to 

wear red! The MORE RED, the better …. Tickets will be given to each guild member 

for the amount of red worn. You could be the winner! 
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CURRENT OFFICERS: 

President: 

Sarah Crew (561-620-2856) 

crewhawken@aol.com 

 

Vice President: 

Dolly O’Shea (561-391-9368) 

DollyOShea@comcast.net 

 

Treasurer: 

Lee Hasse(561-392-6866) 

lmhasse@hotmail.com 

 

Membership Director: 

Ellen Heckler (561-245-8280) 

Ellen.Heckler@gmail.com 

 

Program Director: 

Diane Provost (561-218-4841)  

paquinprovost@gmail.com 

 

Publication Director: 

Deb Shoemaker  

(954-629-1720) 

DebShoemaker22@gmail.com 

 

 

 

APPIQUE TRUNK SHOW 

PRESENTATION BY RAINE CAVALLO 

AND DOTTY LEVINE 

Raine Cavallo of Gold Coast Quilt 

Guild and Dotty Levine of Gold Coast 

Quilt Guild, as well as our guild,  

joined us during our January guild 

meeting to present an awesome array 

of applique quilts and wall hangings 

for the trunk show. 

Raine and Dotty shared their tech-

niques and humor and joked about 

their color choices; Dotty, as we dis-

covered quickly, loves blue. 

Thank you for sharing your work and 

inspira-

tions 

with us!  
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EVENT CALENDAR: 

FEBRUARY 9, 2013 

 Vero Beach Quilt Show Car Car-

avan 

FEBRUARY 12, 2013 

Guild Meeting: 

 Linda Thompson Trunk Show 

 Fat Quarter: Asian 

FEBRUARY 15 & 16, 2013 

 Titusville Space Coast Quilt 

Show, Brevard Community 

College, Titusville Campus 

Gym, 1111 N. U.S. 1, Ti-

tusville.  
 

 Peace River Quilters’ 

Guild, Inc., 11th Biennial 

Quilt Festival – “Jewels in 

Paradise”. Charlotte Harbor 

Event and Conference Cen-

ter, 75 Taylor Street, Punta 

Gorda.  

FEBRUARY 22 - 23, 2013 

 Art Quilt Show, Christ 

Presbyterian Church, 3115 

Dryer Ave.SW, Largo. 
 

FEBRUARY 26, 2013 

 QGbtS Board of Directors 

Meeting 

March 1 - 2, 2013 

 Naples Quilters Guild An-

nual Quilt Show,  7675 Da-

vis Blvd, Naples.  

MARCH 6, 2013 

 Working with Laminate 

Workshop by Diane Provost 

MARCH 7-8, 2013 

 Mt Dora Quilt Show—Look 

for Grannie Suzannie here! 

UPCOMING  WORKSHOPS: 

 

Quilt as You Go by Linda Thompson  

Date: Wednesday, February 13, 2013 

Hours: 10:00 AM—4:00 PM (Bring your 

lunch) 

Lincolnwood Clubhouse 

Fee: $30.00 

 

One Block Wonder by Diane Provost 

Date: Wednesday, February 20, 2013 

Hours: 10:00 AM—3:00 PM (Bring your lunch) 

Grace Community Church 

Fee: $30.00 

 

Working with Laminate by Diane Provost 

Date: Wednesday, March 6, 2013 

Location & Time:  

Fee: $30.00 

 

Medallion Workshop by Diane Provost 

Date: Wednesday, March 6. 2013 

Location & Time: TBD 

Fee: $30.00 

 

 

 

Free Motion Quilting Workshop by Judy 

Hansen, owner of Quilt Shop of Deland 

Date: April 10, 2013 

Location: TBD 

Fee: $60.00 
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EVENTS CALENDAR (Cont’d) 

 

MARCH 8 - 9, 2013 

 Palm Beach County Quilt-

ers Guild, “Yesterday, Today 

and Tomorrow Quilt Show” 

PBA University, West Palm 

Beach 

MARCH 12, 2013 

 QGbtS Country Store 

 No Fat Quarter this month 

MARCH 14 - 16, 2013 

 Red Door Workshop 

 Broward Quilt Expo, War 

Memorial Auditorium, Fort 

Lauderdale 

APRIL 9, 2012 

 Guild Meeting: Lecture  by 

Judy Hansen, Free Motion 

Quilting 

 Fat Quarter: Pastels 

APRIL 10, 2013 

 Judy Hansen, Free Motion 

Quilting Workshop 

APRIL 13, 2013 

 Rockledge Quilt Shop Car 

Caravan 

MAY 14, 2013 

 Guild Meeting: Guest 

Speaker, Taryn Jaramillo, Di-

rector of Broward VA 

 Fat Quarter: Patriotic 

COMING SOON  

 Japanese Folded Patchwork 

Blocks workshop by Diane 

QUILT of VALOR RIDE, MIAMI TO KEY LARGO 

PRESENTAION OF QUILTS 

On Thursday, January 9, 2013, several of the members of QGbtS par-

ticipated in the presentation of quilts at the QOV ride in Miami.   The 

QOV quilts honor the veterans and their families and show our appre-

ciation for their service and commitment to our country. Our members 

in attendance included: Diane Provost, Sarah Crew, Lee Hasse, 

Melinda Schwartz, Kathy Louderback, Linda Bouvier, Karen Pugh, and 

Orla Englander. 

Diane Provost sent us these comments with her photos: My soldiers 

name is George Coleman, Iraq, 2002/2003. He was wounded but re-

integrated into society pretty well. 

He is now a police officer in Ken-

tucky where he lives with his wife 

and two kids. He is joining the ride 

for the first time to encourage his 

younger peers. He had never re-

ceived a quilt before and did not 

know about QOV. This big, strong 

man was in tears. Very moving. 

Comments from Kathy Louderback: The black dog is named Henry 

and he is a service dog. The tan and 

white dog is Rosie; also a service dog. 

The gentleman with me in the wheel-

chair is Steve Gill. Steve was from the 

central part of the United Kingdom. 

There were, I think, three guys from 

England on this ride. Steve thanked me 

so much for the quilt. He said he is ex-

pecting a son and it would be an honor 

to wrap him with our love. 

One of the other guys from England received a quilt and thought it 

was so wonderful that it did not 

have an American flag on it but 

the colors of his country! We just 

never know how far this love will 

spread. 

 

(additional QOV pictures on next 

page) 

 

http://www.pba.edu/main
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QUILT of VALOR RIDE (continued): 
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QUILT of VALOR RIDE (continued): 
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RED DOOR PROJECT UPDATE: Recently QGbtS received a letter accompanied by a photo 

from Shelley Goren, CEO of Gilda’s club. Shelly wanted to let us thank us for the support we 

have given 

to Gilda’s 

Club. I have 

included 

both letters 

in this 

month’s 

newsletter.  
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A letter of appreciation for the members of QGbtS from Laura Ehrlich and the Pieceful 

Shores Guild. 
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QOV WORKSHOP, JANUARY 23, 2013 

 

Applique Can Be Easy by Pat Andreatta 

 

Because of the new and renewed interest in both hand and machine applique, I 

searched our guild library and found two books dedicated totally to applique. 

 

Applique Can Be Easy is large with clear illustrations and is relatively easy to follow. It 

includes step by step directions using the iron/starch/template method. The author is 

precise in her directions. Her included designs are Rose of Sharon, tulips and other 

flowers. This is a spiral bound book which you can set right next to you as you prepare 

your pieces. Other methods could be used and/or combined with these. There is no 

color to distract you in using the fundamentals of this art form. 

 

Better Homes and Gardens Applique 

This is a very old and tired book BUT it contains lots of good information, patterns and designs. It is not 

as explicit as the first book yet has lots of ideas on how, where and why you could use the appliqués. I 

always feel quilting is timeless and you never know when inspiration, intuition and instruction come your 

way. 

Many of our library books have lots of applique designs, uses and methods. It is relatively simple to en-

large, cut and paste to use and enjoy all the beautiful and new again patterns of our past. 

Reviewed by Joan Cohn 
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APPLIQUE WORKSHOP WITH MELINDA SCHWARTZ, January 16, 2013 

Thank you Melinda for a terrific workshop. 

 

 



QUILT GUILD BY THE  SEA NEWSLETTER 

Page 12 

 

 KUDOS KORNER 

 QGbtS has received a $300.00 donation from the American Legion, Deerfield 

Beach for our QOV project, thanks to Kathy Lauderbach.    

 Thank you to all our members who continue to participate in Quilts of Valor. 

 Thank you to all our members who continue to participate in the Red Door Pro-

jects. 

 Thank you Karolyn Tienfenback for your humongous fabric and batting dona-

tion. 

  Thank you Deb Shoemaker for fabric and batting donations to both Red Door and QOV projects. 

 

QUILTS OF VALOR 

Thank you to our members who have so graciously donated their time and 

fabric to Quilts of Valor. 

Keep the Quilts of Valor blocks coming. Quilts of Valor kits will be available 

at the February Guild Meeting. 

We can always use Red, White, and Blue fabrics, and finished blocks are 

always welcome. Please bring your donations to any meeting. 

Your participation in this program is appreciated by our soldiers. 

 

 

MISSING QOV BLOCKS 

Several QOV block kits have not been returned. 

If you have these blocks, please return them to Diane 

regardless of the sewing stage they are in.  

Thank you. 
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We have wonderful books. Take 

the opportunity to look through 

or borrow a book or magazine 

that interests you. 

All books must be checked out 

and returned at the next Guild 

Meeting. Late fees will be 

charged when applicable. 

Thanks to all who have donated!  

Guild Librarians: 

 Joan Cohn & Elaine Greenberg 

Library Hours: 9:30—10:00 AM 

during 

every 

Guild 

meeting.  

 

 

RED DOOR PROJECT UPDATE 

We continue to have an overwhelming re-

sponse to the Red Door Project. We have had 

several more donations of fabric, quilt tops, 

blocks and batting. 

Join us! We meet the first Thursday of every 

month. 

Location: Lincolnwood Clubhouse 

Hours: 10AM to 2PM 

There is something to do for everyone! 

The next Red Door Workshop will be held on Tuesday, March 

14, 2013. 

 

NOTE: 

Many of our members have requested copies od the Disappearing 

Nine Patch directions. Diane has made the patterns available and they 

will be sent to each Quilt member via email. 

IS SOMEONE WEARING A 

FLIP FLOP PIN? 

If someone at the guild meeting 

is wearing a 

quilted flip 

flop pin, in-

troduce 

yourself and 

give them a 

warm wel-

come. New 

members 

will wear 

these cute 

pins to iden-

tify themselves to other mem-

bers. 

2013 QUILT CHALLENGE GUIDELINES 

Theme: Galaxy of the Stars 

Size: Any size up to twin 

 Must be a pieced project 

 Must have a 4” hanging sleeve 

on the back 

 Deadline is August 13, 2013 

 Must be accompanied by a 

3”x5” card with your name, 

name of quilt, and any other 

description 

 Your name must be on the 

back of your project 

 Prize: $25.00 gift certificate. Pieces will be judged at the October 

2013 guild meeting by the members. 

For additional information, contact Janet Eckard. 

SUN STAR PIECED BLOCK 
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FAT QUARTER OF THE MONTH: 

MATSURI—GODS AND HEROS,  

These great warriors, participat-

ing in the Matsuri harvest festival 

parade in Japan. Warriors are 

dressed as kabuki  figures to es-

cort the kami spirits to the local 

shrine. These stunning figures are 

beautifully colored with white, 

blush, cocoa, raisin, persimmon, 

sky and ocean blues, emerald 

green, black, plum, and highlight-

ed in metallic gold. The heads 

measure approximately 11 inch-

es. From the Matsuri  Collection, 

Hyakka Ryoran series by Quilt 

gate.   

 

JANUARY FAT QUARTER OF 

THE MONTH DRAWING  

 

WINNER WAS: 

JOAN SMITH 

Congratulations! 

IT’S A BEE!!! 

Information submitted by Kathy Radosh 

The Bee’s below are open to new mem-

bers: 

Central Boca 

Place: Lincolnwood Club House 

Time: Friday, 11 AM—3PM 

Contact: Sarah Crew via email 

Crewhawken@aol.com 

Note: Bee’s will not be held in the month of February 

 

North Guild 

sponsored by the Delray Beach Public Library 

Place: Delray Public Library, 100 West Atlantic Ave, Delray Beach 

Time: 10 AM—12PM on the 2nd and 4th Monday 

Contact: Linda Bouvier via email LBouvier@Bellsouth.net or Karen 

Pugh, LarryWPugh@aol.com 

 

South Guild (aka Snowbird Bee) 

Sponsored by the Lighthouse Point Public Library 

Place: Dixon Ahl Community Center, Lighthouse Point 

Time: November thru April, 11:00AM—2:30PM 

Contact: Kathy Radosh via email KMRadosh@comcast.net 

or 954-683-4677 

 

Start a BEE: 

Hand Applique Bee: if inter-

ested in forming a Hand Ap-

plique Bee, please contact 

Joan Cohn via email 

Cohn666@aol.com, or (561-

998-1986) 
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ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 

DUES 

QGbtS annual membership 

dues for 2013 remain 

$30.00. 

‘MEMBERSHIP HAS ITS 

PRIVILEGES’ 

Paid members of the QGbtS 

are eligible to: 

 participate in Guild pro-

grams 

 participate in workshops 

at a reduced rate 

 receive monthly newslet-

ter  

 place ads in the classi-

fieds. 

Guests are welcome to at-

tend our meetings with a do-

nation of $5.00 per month 

twice during a year. 

 

For information, contact Ellen 

Heckler. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

(1/31/2013) 

Balance 1/1/2013 $3737.50 

Income  $1710.00 

Expenses  $  566.50 

Balance  $4881.00 

Submitted by Lee Hasse, 

Treasurer 

TRAVELING ADVENTURES WITH DODIE … 

VERO BEACH CAR CARAVAN to the QUILT SHOW 

We will visit the Vero Beach Quilt 

show and check out the quilt shops 

along the way. 

Date: February 9, 2013 

Leaving: 9:00 AM 

Return: 6:00-7:00PM 

Drivers needed.  

Passengers are requested to share 

the cost of gas. 

 

 

 

MT. DORA QUILT SHOW 

The bus trip to the Mt. Dora Quilt 

Show has been cancelled.  

 

 

ANNOUNCING 

A FUN FILLED DAY CAR CARAVAN TRIP  

to the QUILT PLACE in ROCKLEDGE, 

FLORIDA. 

Join us for lots of fun. 

Wanted: Drivers and Car Riders 

Cost: Passengers are requested to 

share the cost of gas. 

Details to follow. 

For additional information, contact 

Dodie Watson 
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JANUARY 2013 SHOW ’N TELL 


